
From: McNett, Michael M.
To: Lee, Chris
Subject: RE: City-County Heroin, Opiod and Cocaine Task Force Meeting 9/15/17
Date: Thursday, August 24, 2017 9:58:52 AM

Hi, Chris,
 
When I was speaking before your group, Commissioner Baker asked me about the economics of
providing substance abuse treatment vs. the cost of opioid abuse to the county.  I told him I could
not give those numbers but would do some research and get back to him.  Could you please forward
this to him for me?
 
I found the following report: https://www.painnewsnetwork.org/stories/2016/9/15/cdc-
prescription-opioid-abuse-costs-785-billion-annually
 
In it, they cite CDC findings that total economic costs (direct costs, costs of overdose treatment in
ERs and hospitals, lost productivity, etc.) of opioid abuse are $78.5 billion a year.
They also cite a study that finds that approximately 2 million patients are abusing or addicted to
opioids.
That indicates that the total costs per year per opioid-abusing patient can be estimated to be
$39,250.

I would note that this cost is highly disproportionately distributed to those with severe
addiction, particularly heroin addiction. The large majority of opioid abusers have mild opioid abuse
disorder and generally keep their jobs, don't OD, don’t use ERs, etc. Because of this, the cost per
hard-core abuser would probably be far, far higher.
 
Aurora has done an economic analysis of the costs of running a buprenorphine-based outpatient
treatment facility for opioid abusers, and it has shown that such a facility would return a profit, since
the services can be billed to insurance (we are anticipating bringing it into operation in 2018).  There
is also a Boston-based for-profit buprenorphine program called “Clean Slate” which has recently
announced plans to open two sites in the Milwaukee area (although it should be noted that they
don’t accept Medicare or Medicaid patients).  Unfortunately, as is all too obvious, even with these
sites opening, there are far too few resources available to people with opioid use disorder, and the
waits to get into buprenorphine treatment programs – particularly for those with less generous
insurance – are several weeks long, by which time many patients have fallen back into their
addiction and don’t keep their appointment.
 
Primary annual costs of running a buprenorphine program could be estimated from what the county
currently pays:

                1 physician  (Actually, 10 physicians each working 1/10th of an FTE.  Nurse Practitioners and
Physician Assistants have recently been given the ability prescribe buprenorphine, and they cost
about half as much.)
                1 nurse care coordinator
                1 medical assistant/receptionist
                Drug test kits: $7.25 (done every time a patient is seen)

mailto:michael.mcnett@aurora.org
mailto:clee@milwaukee.gov
https://www.painnewsnetwork.org/stories/2016/9/15/cdc-prescription-opioid-abuse-costs-785-billion-annually
https://www.painnewsnetwork.org/stories/2016/9/15/cdc-prescription-opioid-abuse-costs-785-billion-annually


                Building and overhead costs: depends on the building used
 
Were the county to consider such a program, my recommendation would be to seek to hire 10
buprenorphine prescribers each working a half day a week in the clinic. Since the maximum number
of patients that can be seen by a newly trained buprenorphine prescriber is 30 the first year, 100
the second year, and 275 the third year, this would allow such a clinic to see up to 300 patients in
the first year, with the potential to expand far beyond that in subsequent years.
 
In my opinion, it would be highly desirable for the county to consider developing buprenorphine
treatment programs, particularly targeting areas of poverty where patients may otherwise have
poor access to healthcare resources.  Adding these services to already-functioning clinics, if possible,
would be very highly desirable and more cost-effective.
 
Please feel free to contact me if you or Commissioner Baker have any further requests.
 
Best wishes,
Mike
 
Michael McNett, MD
Medical Director for Chronic Pain, GMS
3305 S. 20th St., #100
Milwaukee, WI 53215
Phone: 414.645.1984
Fax: 414.389.9050
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Greetings Task Force Members, Essential Staff, Participants, and Interested



Persons,
 
This is notification that there is scheduled a regular meeting of the City-County
Heroin, Opioid and Cocaine Task Force for Friday, September 15, 2017 at 9
a.m. in Room 301-B, Third Floor, City Hall, 200 E. Wells St., Milwaukee, WI
53202.  I am the staff assistant to this task force. 
 
Attached is an email Outlook Calendar appointment for your use for this
meeting, if needed.
 
The meeting agenda and previous meeting minutes will be forthcoming.
 
Materials for meetings past, present, and future can be accessed electronically
from Common Council File Number 161554 at
https://milwaukee.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?
ID=2965576&GUID=0563F682-215F-46EF-B751-
663D43F417EC&Options=ID|Text|&Search=161554. 
 
If you do not want to receive these emails, please notify me to remove you
from the contact list.
 
Should you have any questions, please contact me.  DO NOT REPLY ALL.
 
Sincerely,
 
Chris Lee
Staff Assistant
Council Records Section
City Clerks Office
City of Milwaukee
200 E. Wells St., Room 205
Milwaukee, WI 53202
Phone: 414-286-2232
Fax: 414-286-3456
clee@milwaukee.gov
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The City of Milwaukee is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless
otherwise exempted from the public records law, senders and receivers of City of Milwaukee
e-mail should presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is subject to state
records retention requirements. See City of Milwaukee full e-mail disclaimer at
www.milwaukee.gov/email_disclaimer
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